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Agency name Virginia State Police 

Virginia Administrative Code 
(VAC) citation  

19 VAC 30-100 

Regulation title 19VAC30-100. Regulations Governing Purchases of Handguns in 
Excess of One Within a 30-Day Period 

Action title 19VAC30-100. REPEAL  Regulations Governing Purchases of 
Handguns in Excess of One Within a 30-Day Period (FINAL) 

Final agency action date June 30, 2012 

Document preparation date June 30, 2012 
 
When a regulatory action is exempt from executive branch review pursuant to § 2.2-4002 or § 2.2-4006 of the Virginia 
Administrative Process Act (APA), the agency is encouraged to provide information to the public on the Regulatory 
Town Hall using this form.   
 
Note:  While posting this form on the Town Hall is optional, the agency must comply with requirements of the Virginia 
Register Act, the Virginia Register Form, Style, and Procedure Manual, and Executive Orders 36 (06) and 58 (99).  

 

Summary  
 
                
 
Repeal the provisions of the Virginia Administrative Code implementing the "one gun a month" provisions 
of section 18.2-308.2:2 which were repealed by Chapters 37 and 257 of the Acts of Assembly (2012 
regular session). 
 

Statement of final agency action 
 
Please provide a statement of the final action taken by the agency including (1) the date the action was 
taken, (2) the name of the agency taking the action, and (3) the title of the regulation. 
                
 
On June 30, 2012, the Virginia State Police repealed  19 VAC 30-100 of the Virginia Administrative Code 

in response to  Chapters 37 and 257 of the Acts of Assembly (2012 regular session) which repealed the 

statutory authority for these regualtions. 
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Family impact 
 
Assess the impact of this regulatory action on the institution of the family and family stability.  
               
 
 
The repeal of these regulations is to comply with controlling Virginia law.  

 


